
“Lottery is unable to take a position until it has assessed potential impacts.  Because the bill 

would use lottery revenue instead of covid-relief or other funds, the permanent increase in 

operating costs would necessarily be funded by reducing: contributions to the School Aid Fund, 

sales-incentive commissions to retailers, or prizes to players (which could result in lower sales 

and players seeking alternative gaming options).” 

 

 


